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HR STATEMENT ON BEHALF OF EU ON THE SECRETARY GENERAL’S PROPOSALS FOR REFORM OF THE CONCIL OF EUROPE
The EU welcomes the presentation by the Secretary General of his initial proposals for reform. As already indicated in its statement of 25 November, the EU supports this process that aims at enabling the Council of Europe to better meet the needs of its Member States and of 800 million of men and women living in Europe, to enhance the political relevance of the organisation and to consolidate its place in the pan-European institutional architecture as the benchmark for human rights, democracy and the rule of law. 

We consider that the measures presented today will be the first step to achieve a more agile and modern structure that will allow the Council of Europe to react promptly and efficiently to the challenges that lie ahead of us. The EU is confident that in line with the Memorandum of Understanding of 2007 they will also contribute to the development of an increasingly strategic partnership between the two organisations.
We welcome also the Secretary General’s intention to conduct a review of the budget and programming process to make it more transparent and efficient.

The EU stands ready to cooperate fully with the Secretary General and the other member states on the reform of the organisation. It shares the approach adopted by the Secretary General. It welcomes the attention he intends to pay to the situation of the European Court of Human Rights.

We thank the Secretary General for the transparent and inclusive way in which he has prepared these proposals. 








Strasbourg, 20-01-2010
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